
SAC Meeting Minutes 2/26/24 
 In Person 

Secretary: Kelly Yelvington absent, minutes recorded by Amy Bishop 

 
Welcome and call to order: Keli Keyes, SAC Chair @ 3:33pm  
 
 

 
Non-voting members in attendance:   

Shannon Higgins, Assistant Principal 
Ewa Kolk, Assistant Principal 
Mike Strausbaugh, District Safety-Guest Speaker 
 
 
Introductions: 

Last month’s minutes reviewed.   
Motion to approve minutes – Celia Kellerman 2nd -  Kerry Johnstone 
 
 
Principal’s Report  

 
Mr. Morgan shared that there has been construction going on in Trailmark behind the school and 
the barrier of trees has been removed. Working with district to create another barrier for safety.  
 
Job openings will be posted soon for next school year, if anyone knows anyone looking for a 
position next year.  

Present  Present  

x Brian Morgan, Principal  Ania Norori 

x Keli Keyes, SAC Chair, Instructional  x Raphael Camilo, parent 

 Kelly Yelvington, Secretary, 
Instructional Staff 

x Steven Lopez, parent 
              
 

 Jennifer Wolfe, teacher (K-2) 
 

x             Tracy Kluge, teacher (3-5) 

x Kerry Johnstone, Support staff 
representative 

x Jennifer Omerovic, parent 

             Michelle Ehler, PTA Liaison 
 

 Tina Manassaram (K-2) 

x           Amy Bishop, School Counselor x Lithesha Holloman, parent 

   Patty Brown, Support staff 
representative 

 

 Lauren Miranda, teacher (K-2) 

 Arianna Espinosa-Merkley, parent x Celia Kellerman 

 Jeremy Rogers, parent   

    

    



 
Guest Speaker: (Mike Strausbaugh-Safety and Security Specialist) 

 
Mr. Strausbaugh shared the District Safety and Security update. All schools in Florida submit a 
Florida Safe School Assessment Tool (FSSAT) to FDOE. He also reviewed the Safe-School 
officers that are represented throughout the school district. This program in underfunded almost 
2 million dollars, which comes out of the district budget. He also reviewed the School 
Environmental Safety Incident Reporting (SESIR). Each school year all students and staff must 
participate in an active assailant/hostile intruder drills/training. He mentioned that Picolata 
Crossing had a compliance check about three weeks ago and received a perfect score. All schools 
have a Threat Management Team that meet monthly or as needed and all threats are archived and 
reviewed using Navigate360. Anyone can also report suspicious activity online using FortifyFL 
app. At least 80% of district employees must be trained with Youth Mental Health First Aid. He 
also reviewed Centegix, which allows any employee to call a lock down if they see something 
suspicious.  
 
Ms. Camilo asked if there was a program to assess teachers’ mental health, like the Youth 
Mental Health First Aid assess student’s mental health. Mr. Morgan reviewed that we have a 
Sunshine Committee that helps support staff during times of loss, etc. and also counseling 
resources can be provided to staff as needed.   
 
Ms. Kellerman asked about how students with disabilities are assessed for mental health first aid. 
Mr. Strausbaugh and Mr. Morgan shared that there is a team of people who are trained to work 
with students with disabilities and how to handle these situations.  
 
PTA Update: (Mr. Morgan) 

 
Movie night last week was canceled because of the weather and rescheduled for Friday, March 1 
Mother/Son Night-March 20th  
Daddy Daughter Dance-April 6th  
Field Days-Dates will be going on in the What’s New email soon 
 
Good of Group: 
SAC Surveys have gone live and ends on March 8th  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 4:23pm  
Motion to adjourn – Steven Lopez, 2nd – Tracy Kluge, 
 


